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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

LEVEL OF NOTIFICATION: Retail pharmacy 

SUPPLIER: Avkare 

Description Lot # NDC UPC 
RANITIDINE HCI CP 150MG AVK500 All Unexpired Lots 42291073550 34229173550 
RANITIDINE HCI CP 300MG AVK500 All Unexpired Lots 42291073650 34229173650 

Avkare is recalling the above items/lots due to the USFDA alert notice regarding low levels of N-
nitrosodimethylamine (NDMA) impurity found in some samples of Ranitidine medicines. This 
recall is to the retail pharmacy level. Affected product started shipping June 9, 2017. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


